Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room

133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah
February 16, 2016, 8:02 a.m.

PRESENT:

Susan Smith, Chair

Mary Lynne Morgan

Ann Summerhays
Roger Woodward
Jil Craythorne

Jim Smith, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

Claudette Eastman, excused

Others:

Donna Jones-Morris

Jerry Meyer, Assistant Director
Lynnette Mills, Kaysville Branch Librarian
WELCOME:
Mrs. Smith welcomed the Board to the meeting.  
MINUTES:


Mrs. Summerhays made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held January 19, 2016.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Mrs. Sanford welcomed our new Board Member, Jil Craythorne, who is from West Point.  She told the Board a little about herself.
DONNA JONES-MORRIS – UTAH STATE LIBRARIAN:
Mrs. Sanford introduced Donna Jones-Morris from the Utah State Library and spoke about the good working relationship we have with them.  Donna talked about the role of libraries in the future.  She talked about several places the Board could go on the Utah State Library’s website that would be helpful for a Board member.  She also gave an overview of the State Library.

CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS – ROBIN JOHNSON:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contract was approved at a Commission Meeting since our last Board meeting:
-Robin Johnson, a professional photographer for our photography workshop, in the amount of $200.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that Oh, Snap! – A portrait photography workshop will be on March 5, 2016 from 3:00 – 5:00 p.m. at the Headquarters Library.  A photographer will teach the steps to taking successful portraits and there will be time for practice after her presentation.

-March 25, 2016 will be the opening reception of the Davis County Photography Exhibit at 6:30 p.m.  The Headquarters Library will host storytelling and activities starting at 7:00 p.m.

-There is a Gardening program scheduled for February 29, 2016.  Gardeners from the USU Extension Service will be presenting information on aspects of gardening and xeriscaping.

-Our spring Read-a-thon will be on March 11, 2016 at the Central, North, and South Branches.  Central Branch will co-host the event with Layton City.  The libraries will close at 6:00 p.m. and the three libraries will re-open from 6:30 – 8:30 p.m.  The theme is “Lost in Time at the Library” and will focus on the non-fiction collection with an emphasis on STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math).
CHILDREN’S – UPDATE:

Lynnette Mills, the administrative coordinator for Children’s Services this year,  presented the Children’s Services goals for 2016 and their mission statement which is -  To provide all children and families the highest level of service and a culturally stimulating environment that will encourage lifelong reading and learning.

Commissioner Smith was excused.

TECHNOLOGY UPDATE:

Jerry Meyer gave the Board an update on technology:

-On February 1, 2016 we started accepting credit card payments on our website.  We have worked out the details of transferring funds to the proper account with the Clerk Auditor’s office.  When the company has the credit card readers that handle chip enabled cards we will buy them and offer this service at the Libraries.
-On January 27-28, 2016 we migrated our Symphony service onto a virtual environment.  We were able to do all check-in and check-out on a bridge during the migration and then download those transactions onto the new server.
-BLUECloud Visibility is a new service which is offered by SirsiDynix which would make the items in our library catalog searchable on the Internet.  The proposed contract is being reviewed by the Civil Attorney.
-Facebook provides a number of ways of measuring usage and activity on our page.  Mr. Meyer provided a report to show usage. 
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we are going to give the Board the information the County puts out for Budget Summaries and Expenditures instead of transferring it into our own reports.

RATIFICATION OF BILLS – JANUARY 2016:
Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the bills paid in January 2016 in the amount of $526,965.09.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
This amount included the money allocated to the Facilities Department.

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that Luke Love, from the Facilities Department, will be leaving the County for another job.  He has played a pivotal role in our Libraries, keeping them up and running in a positive way.  He was also pivotal in planning and construction of the new Kaysville Branch.

The County has opted to contract with an outside firm, Vanguard, to perform custodial services for all County buildings.  That transition began on February 1, 2016.  

ADJOURNMENT:

Mrs. Morgan made a motion to adjourn at 9:35 a.m.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
February 16, 2016


